
 

 

 
 
May 7, 2024 

 

Families, 

I am writing to let you know that the portable classrooms at Fairview Junior High will be moved to make 
room for the new modular classroom structure announced on April 15, 2024. 

The Nova Scotia Department of Public Works (DPW) will begin to prepare the school site for the portable 
classroom relocation, starting on Friday, May 10. 

Timeline and Important Information 

• The school parking lot will be closed for the remainder of the school year, beginning Friday, May 
10 at 3 p.m. 

• Two portable classrooms closest to the school will be emptied and temporarily relocated to the 
parking lot. We expect these to be moved off-site the following week. 

• Students and staff who currently use a portable classroom that is scheduled to be removed will 
be temporarily accommodated in the main building until the end of the school year, to ensure that 
learning will continue as usual. 

• One portable classroom will remain on school grounds. It will move to a temporary location in the 
parking lot this weekend and students and staff will continue to use it until the end of the school 
year, starting on Monday, May 13. 

• In mid-May, DPW will begin site work for the incoming modular classroom structure to prepare for 
the 2024/25 school year. 

• All work areas will be fenced in to ensure the safety of students and staff. 

Please be assured that most of the work will take place after school hours to minimize any impact on 
learning. 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we begin this project. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please contact HRCE Operations Services at hrceoperations@hrce.ca. 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Kavita Khanna P.Eng., MBA 
Director, Operations Services 
Halifax Regional Centre for Education    
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